
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 21 NOVEMBER 2005

                                                                                                                                                                                                       

EX.253/05  THREE RIVERS STRATEGY UPDATE (Non-Key Decision)
To consider a Minute Excerpt from the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee of 27 October 2005 regarding the Three Rivers Strategy.  The Overview and Scrutiny Committee had made a number of observations relating to the Strategy which it wished to be conveyed to the Executive:-

"1. The Council run workshops had been very interesting and a Member expressed the hope that some of the plans would come to fruition without destroying the natural environment.

2. Parks and picnic areas were often badly maintained and, whilst it would be good to enhance the current cycle and footpath network, Members were concerned to ensure that if additional links were created they could be properly maintained.  The cycle ways in areas such as Dalston and Cummersdale were particularly problematic due to a lack of funding for maintenance and crime and disorder issues.

There were, however, areas e.g. Melbourne Park where relatively little work was required and it was about balancing what was right for the area in question.

3. In response to a Member’s question concerning the County Council’s plans for the Petterill, Mr Gray explained that the County Council obtained money through a Derelict Land Grant for land in the urban area which was under managed.  Officers from the County and City Councils were in discussions to compile a costed programme of work, for which the County Council would bid.

Although detailed plans had yet to be drawn up, the Three Rivers Strategy belonged to the City Council and should ensure delivery of the things the Council and citizens of Carlisle wished to see happen.

4. Referring to the Hadrian’s Wall National Trail, a Member expressed concern at the current lack of public conveniences between Carlisle and Burgh by Sands.

5. The use of public art to enhance the environment linked to local themes could include sculptures by students of the Art College.

6. Members were concerned to ensure that the Three Rivers Strategy was not put on hold until Carlisle Renaissance was actioned.

7. A Member questioned whether the Committee would be afforded the opportunity to scrutinise Carlisle Renaissance and Dr Gooding undertook to look into that point.  

A Member further reported concerns being voiced by various Members concerning a perceived lack of involvement in the Carlisle Renaissance project.  Another Member stated that it was a large project and it was important that the Executive and Officers were able to take it forward without too much scrutiny or hesitation.

8. It was important that proposed works were properly costed and funding provided, and that clear exit strategies were in place."

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

That the input from the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee is welcomed and it is noted that the Committee will be monitoring progress towards implementation of the Strategy.  The Executive will take the points raised into account when considering further reports on the Three Rivers Strategy.

Reasons for Decision

To respond to the Minute excerpt from the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee.







